Follow up to the European Parliament non-legislative resolution on the draft Council decision on the conclusion of the Protocol on the implementation of the Fisheries Partnership Agreement between the European Community and the Republic of Cape Verde (2019-2024)
1. Rapporteur: Cláudia MONTEIRO DE AGUIAR (EPP / PT)
2. Reference numbers: 2019/0078M (NLE) / A9-0023/2020 / P9_TA-PROV(2020)0135
3. Date of adoption of the resolution: 18 June 2020
4. Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Fisheries (PECH)
5. Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
In view of the importance of the economic, social and environmental challenges facing Cape Verde, the rapporteur considers that this protocol and all of the Union financial contribution should support the following priorities:
· promote a sustainable blue economy, with particular attention to the local artisanal fishing sector,
· strengthen the state of knowledge of this ocean region and scientific cooperation,
· strengthen monitoring, control and surveillance, 
· improve the environmental protection and implementation of measures addressing protected species,
· close coordination must take place between sectoral support activities and other European Union programs in this field,
· improve data collection and analysis in order to ensure sustainable exploitation of the resources.
6. Response to the requests and overview of the action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:
The new protocol, which covers the period 2019-2024, has increased the financial compensation compared to the previous one and reaches EUR 750 000 per year. It complies with the Regulation on the common fisheries policy (CFP) and places particular emphasis on the sustainability of fishing and the good governance. It recognises the importance of policy coherence between the CFP, the Union's development cooperation objectives and the United Nations Sustainable Development  Goals (SDGs) and in particular SDG 14.
[bookmark: _GoBack]This new protocol strengthens the scientific cooperation, including on protected species, the monitoring and control, transparency and the support to coastal communities and blue economy development, which are priorities in the sectoral support. Measures addressing protected species are part of the sectoral support and specific obligations exist in the protocol targeting sharks, with monitoring measures in place to allow close follow-up. The joint committee will closely monitor the implementation of the protocol and make sure that the sectoral support is implemented effectively. The Commission agrees that synergies are crucial between the various channels of EU funds.
